
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
President: Dr. Joe Sabol 
Newsletter Editor: Valerie Barboza | val_barboza@yahoo.com 

LOCATION: Simpson Strong-Tie Materials Demonstration Lab  
Bldg. 187 (Mezzanine Floor) 

DATE:   March 1, 2013 
TIME:  11:30 a.m. – 1 p.m. 
LUNCHEON: $16.00   
RSVP to Gail Simmons at gsimmons@calpoly.edu or (805)462-9148 
NOTE: Please bring a jacket as the Mezzanine can get chilly   

 
**Reservations required by noon on Wednesday, Feb. 20th** 

 

The Cal Poly Retired Faculty and Staff Club will be one of the first groups to 
dine on the mezzanine floor of the Simpson Strong-Tie Materials 
Demonstration Lab.  It is an active working and learning space for students in 
all five disciplines of the College of Architecture and Environmental Design 
(CAED).  The relatively new Lab’s construction provides students with a 
firsthand look at the various tie-down systems currently used in the 
Construction Industry.  Luncheon attendees will have that same opportunity!
           

 

LUNCHEON, PROGRAM and TOUR | MARCH 1st  
You are invited to join your fellow Cal Poly Retired Faculty and Staff Club 

members and guests for an informative luncheon,  
program and brief tour showcasing…  

THE COLLEGE OF ARCHITECTURE AND ENVIRONMENTAL DESIGN 
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SIMPSON STRONG-TIE LAB (continued from page 1) 
 

 
College of Architecture and Environmental Design Dean Christine Theodoropoulos will join us 

and provide a brief welcome and overview of the College.  Additionally, Construction Management 
Department Head Al Hauck, will speak briefly about the lab facility and its capabilities.  A team of 
construction management students who recently participated in a regional design and problem solving 
competition will join us to showcase and present their project to us.  I think you’ll agree that this is an 
example of Learn By Doing at its finest.  We will end with an informative tour led by the College of 
Architecture and Environmental Design Ambassadors. 
     

     
Construction Management Students working in the Simpson Strong-Tie Materials Demonstration Lab 

All photos: Kasperovich, CAED  
 

DIRECTIONS TO RESERVED PARKING: 
Enter via the California Blvd entrance and follow signs to reserved parking spots along Cuesta Avenue.  

There is an elevator to the Mezzanine. Transportation assistance will be available. 
PLEASE DO NOT HESITATE……….MAKE YOUR RESERVATIONS TODAY BEFORE THE 

FEBRAURY 20TH DEADLINE!!! 
 

CAL POLY RETIRED FACULTY AND STAFF – A NEW YEAR 2012-2013 
Remember to pay your dues for the 2012-2013 year that started July 1, 2012.  
The dues form is included in this Newsletter or can be downloaded from our website at  
www.cpretirees.org 
 
If you have questions about your membership, please contact Gail Simmons at  
gsimmons@calpoly.edu or (805)462-9148 
 

WANTED! 
If you have a short article about Cal Poly that you wish to share with the Retired and Faculty Staff 
Club, please submit it to me at:  
val_barboza@yahoo.com or mail to: 2485 Elm Ave., Morro Bay, CA 93442 

http://www.cpretirees.org/
mailto:gsimmons@calpoly.edu
mailto:val_barboza@yahoo.com


 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 

Joe Sabol 
President 
27 Cottonwood Lane 
San Luis Obispo, CA 93405 
jsabol@calpoly.edu 
805-544-1056 
 
Valerie Barboza 
Newsletter Editor 
2485 Elm Avenue 
Morro Bay, CA 93442 
val_barboza@yahoo.com 
805-772-7168 
 
Don Morris 
Membership Enhancement 
dmmorris@calpoly.edu 
 

RETIRED FACULTY AND STAFF CLUB OFFICERS 
 

Stay up-to-date with fellow retirees by filling out this application today. 
To pay annual dues for 2012-2013, enclose your $10 check payable to Cal Poly RF&SC. For a Life 
Membership, make your $250 check payable to the Cal Poly Foundation. The entire $250 will be put 
into our scholarship endowment. 
Dues are from July 1, 2012, through June 30, 2013.  
If you have questions about your dues, please call Gail Simmons at (805)462-9148.  
Please print clearly and mention the department or unit from which you retired.  
Name________________________________ Spouse's name_________________________________ 
Address________________________________________________________________  
City ______________________State_____ Zip ____________ Phone_____________________ 
Email address (if you use one) ____________________________________________________  
___Check here if you do not have email and need to have the newsletter mailed to you.  
Year you began at Cal Poly _______Position/Department_____________________________________ 
Faculty______ Staff______ Year retired ___________ Date today____________  
Please share some of what you are doing in retirement.  
__________________________________________________________________________________________________
__________________________________________________________________________________________________
__________________________________________________________________________________________________
__________________________________________________________________________________________________
__________________________________________________________________________________________________  
Mail this form and your check to Gail Simmons, 4615 San Vicente Ave., Atascadero, CA 93422.  
 
News items may be sent to Valerie Barboza at: val_barboza@yahoo.com or to 2485 Elm Ave.,  
Morro Bay, CA 93442 
 

DUES AND NEWS FORMS 
 

Richard Equinoa 
VP and Scholarship Chair 
1857 Corralitos Avenue 
San Luis Obispo, CA 93401 
requinoa@calpoly.edu 
805-544-0250 
 
Harry Sharp 
Past President 
3330 Barranca Court 
San Luis Obispo, CA 93401 
hsharp@charter.net 
805-544-8342 
 
Carolyn Jones  
Secretary  
cjones@calpoly.edu 
 

Gail Simmons 
Treasurer and Membership 
4615 San Vicente Avenue 
gsimmons@calpoly.edu 
805-462-9148 
 
 
Jenny Gann and Eileen Amaral 
University Advancement 
jhgann@calpoly.edu 
eamaral@calpoly.edu 
805-756-5508 
 
 

mailto:cjones@calpoly.edu
mailto:jhgann@calpoly.edu


Alexander, William* 
Amaral, Al* 
Anderson, Russ 13 
Andrews, Charles 12 
Armentrout, Doris* 
Atlee, Charles * 
Bachino, Mary* 
Baker, Warren* 
Balasubramanian, K.N.* 
Baldwin, Sharon * 
Barboza, Val* 
Behman, Sara * 
Bergthold, Fred 12 
Bethel Walt* 
Bierly, Lee * 
Biezad, Daniel* 
Bitto, Cindy 
Dick Birkett 13 
Bongio, Enrico 
Bostrom Robert * 
Brookshire, Carol* 
Brown, Johanna* 
Brown, Lois 13 
Brown, William* 
Bucy, Laverne 13 
Burt, Wallace 15 
Cameron, Rosemary 14 
Carnegie, Ed & Maryann 
Carter, Lark * 
Chandler, Everett &   
   Arlene * 
Ciesielski, Barbara* 
Cirone, Joan 12 
Clucas, Jan* 
Coats,  Elaine* 
Connely, John* 
Cota, Harold* 
Daly, James* 
Davis, Marjorie 
Deaton, Len * 
Degnan, Jean 
DeLey, Warren* 
Dettloff, Erland 
Devore, Jay * 
Dickey, Richard 
Dingus, Del* 
Duarte, Arthur * 
Eastham, George * 
Edmisten, John * 
Equinoa, Richard *  
Ericson, Jon* 
Eyler, Mary * 
Fabricius, Eugene 
Federer, Dale 
Fierstine, Harry & Arline* 
Fox, Frank *  

Frey, Winton * 
Gaskin, Timothy * 
Genereux, Douglas * 
Gerard, Douglas * 
Gersten, Roy * 
Glass, Joe* 
Glassmeyer, Sonja * 
Glidden, Wally* 
Golden, Kathy* 
Gordon, Raymond* 
Gowgani, George * 
Greil, Jim* 
Gurnee, Meri Kay * 
Haile, Allen* 
Hale, Tom & Ruth * 
Harmon-Elliott, Adelaide 
T. 14 
Harms, Martin 
Harrison, Bina 16 
Hauser, Raymond * 
Herlihy, Jack * 
Hollstien, Roy * 
Holz, Alan* 
Hood, Myron* 
Hoover, Robert L.*  
Hostetter, Clyde 
Hsu, John * 
Hutchinson, James 13 
Iglesias,Esther 12 
Jacobi, Annelie 16 
Jenkins, Starr * 
Johnson, Elmer* 
Johnson, Richard F.* 
Johnson, Priscila 
Jones, Carolyn 13 
Jones, Jack B. * 
Keif, Rod 12 
Kennedy, Mary* 
Kennelly, Teddi * 
Kirkpatrick, Dorothy,12 
Kresja, Richard* 
Krishnan, 
Ramasubramanian* 
Kuhlenschmidt, Sharon* 
Lackore, Dale * 
Landreth, James * 
Lau, James * 
Lebens, Frank * 
Lewis, George* 
Lindsay, Mary 
Lindvall, John* 
Little, Clay 13 
Loh, Larry  
Loper, Willard * 
Lund, Joan 
Mach, George * 

Magur, Leon 12 
Maksoudian, Y. Leon * 
McCaw, Altha * 
McCorkle, Bob * 
McIntire, Robert 
McNeely, George * 
McRobbie, Mac* 
Michaud, Bill* 
Michel, Clem* 
Milburn, Viola* 
Morey, Kris 13 
Morris, Don * 
Mossberg, Mildred 14 
Mulder, Tahoma* 
Murphy, Jim 13 
Murray, G.T.14 
Neelands, James 12 
Nicovich, Ralph 
Nuncio, Stella 12 
O’Connor, Eugene* 
O’Keefe, Tim* 
Patterson, Kathryn * 
Pautz, Rollie 
Pellaton, Evelyn * 
Perryman-Snow, 
Elizabeth * 
Peterson, Gerry * 
Plumb, Timothy* 
Quinlan, Charles 14 
Rathbun, Larry* 
Ramos-Doyle, Elaine 
Reagan, Evelyn 14 
Regan, Ron* 
Ref, Gary 
Rich, Marjorie 13 
Riener, Kenneth* 
Rogalla, Connie* 
Rogers, Joh * 
Rogers, Rolf 13 
Rosenfield, Stan * 
Rosenthal, Bianca* 
Rosburgh, Betty  
Saam, Pat 
Sabol, Joe* 
Salo, Glenn * 
Saltman, Judy 
Scales, Harry H. 21 
Schaffner, David* 
Schoepf, Byrle * 
Schwartz, Ken* 
Sharp, Harry Jr.* 
Simmons, Gail 
Smith, Elinor * 
Sorensen, L. Robert * 
Stadt, Lois 
Stansfield, William* 

Starkey, Gene* 
Stebbins, Michael* 
Stier, Walter 
Stoffel, Edward 
Story, Elisa* 
Stowe, Keith* 
Suhr, Moon Ja Minn * 
Tantum, Claudia 
Takken, Meredith* 
Tarwater, Thomas * 
Tantum, Claudia 
Terry, Brad 13 
Thurmond, William* 
Toma, Yvonne * 
Toone, Marjorie* 
Troy, Bernie * 
Truex, Joseph 13 
Van Wyngaarden, 
Willem* 
Vollmer, Howard * 
Voss, Carolyn * 
Waddell, Joseph* 
Wall, Matt* 
Wallace, William Carl* 
Walters, Dirk* 
Waterbury, Archie* 
Wheatley, Patrick & Jo 
Ann* 
Webb, James 
Wiley, J. Barron * 
Wilson, Malcom* 
Wolf, Harry* 
Wordeman, Gaynelle* 
Yang, David* 
Zuur, Tom 
 
 
 
 
*1/31/13 
*Lifetime Member  

DUES PAID 
 



 WHO, WHEN, WHERE! 
 

 

  

Edward H. Baker (Aero) passed away in December. Hired in 1968, Ed taught for 30 years and received 
the Distinguished Teacher Award in 1985-86. 
 
Adelina DiBenedetto (Academic Records) passed away in late December. Adelina skillfully 
administered student records during their transition from System 36 to microfilm to SIS. 
 
Peter K. Phillips (Facilities Planning) passed away in October. Peter worked for 35 years as 
Architectural Coordinator before retiring in 1996. 
 
Larry Rathbun (Agricultural Education) died in Late December. Larry, a Cal Poly grad, played an 
integral part in development of the Costa Rican E.A.R.T.H Project. He also served as Department Chair 
and Associate Dean of Agriculture before retiring in 2001.  
 

REMEMBERING OUR FRIENDS IN PASSING 
 

RETIRED FACULTY AND STAFF CENTENNIAL SCHOLARSHIP 
 
It is my pleasure to introduce our 2012-2013 Retired Faculty and Staff Centennial Scholarship 
recipient Kathrine Muirhead, a freshman Environmental Engineering major from San Diego County.  
In a recent Thank You note, Kathrine expressed her personal appreciation and gratitude and that of 
her family for the generous support of our members.   As you can imagine, at this time in her life 
Kathrine’s plans for her academic experiences and post-graduation are many.  We hope to have her 
join us at an upcoming event and share her thoughts and plans with all of you. 
 
Please keep in mind that your designated contributions and lifetime membership fees go directly into 
the endowment’s Principal balance and provide the anchor needed for continued scholarship funding. 
Thank you to all who continue to support this effort.  
 
Richard Equinoa, Scholarship Coordinator, February 2013  
 
 We’re on the Web! 

Visit us at: 

www.cpretirees.org 

Edgar Carnegie (Bioresources & Ag Engineering) and his wife Mary Ann stay busy and seem to meet 
themselves coming and going like most other active retirees. 
  
Connie Breazeale (Home Economics/Food Science and Nutrition) has been remodeling her kitchen. 
  
Evelyn Reagan (Library) spends time watching the river; bird watching, and teaching "jamming & 
jellying." 
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